
 

 

 

                                                              
Town Council Regular Meeting 

                                                                                       

Green Level Municipal Building  
                                                                                                          

Thursday, May 9,  2013 - 7:00 PM              
 

 

 The regularly scheduled meeting of the Town of Green Level Council was held on Thursday 

May 9, 2013 at 7:00 PM in the Green Level Municipal Building located at 2510 Green Level Church 

Road. 
 

 

 GOVERNING BODY MEMBERS PRESENT:   Mayor Larry McCollum, Mayor ProTem  

Michael Trollinger, Council Member Remonia Enoch and Council Member Carissa Graves. 
 

 

 GOVERNING BODY MEMBER ABSENT: Council Member Theodore Howard. 
 

 

 GREEN LEVEL OFFICIALS PRESENT:  Town Administrator Haywood Cloud. 

  
 

 GREEN LEVEL OFFICIALS ABSENT: Town Clerk Sandra McCollum. 

  
 

 GREEN LEVEL ATTORNEY PRESENT: Marissa West (Vernon Law Firm).  

 

 

  Mayor McCollum called the meeting to order. Mayor ProTem Michael Trollinger gave the 

invocation. 
 

 

 Mayor McCollum asked for a motion to approve April 11, 2013 minutes. Council Woman 

Graves made the motion. Council Woman Enoch seconded the motion. The motion carried 

unanimously. (4-0) 

 

 

Town Administrator Updates 
 

 The Administrator reported to Council that when the recycling grant was done, DENA helped 

with the grant. A report and flyer had to be sent to them stating how the service is being rendered. All 

this information was sent, the Town will receive $1,500 for the purchase of the carts.      

 

 The Administrator informed the Council that Eddie Carrick, CPA (Town Auditor) sent a 



 

 

 

contract to do the Town’s audit for 2013 in the amount of $9,000, the same amount for the last three 

years.  

 The Mayor asked for a motion to approve the audit contract for $9,000. Council Woman Graves 

made the motion. Council Woman Enoch seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. (4-0) 

  

 The Administrator reported that the first water tower payment was made in the amount of  

$46,353.85 on May 10, 2013 and nineteen more is due. 

 

 The Administrator stated that Mike Koser had talked about the State reviewing Otter Creek 

pump station information going to Burlington and having some concerns. The issue they had was, if the 

Town was making a larger pump station, and this would be a new project instead of a renovation. A 

meeting was set up in Raleigh and Mike gave all the information what the Town is trying to do and the 

Administrator stated that he is satisfied that they (State) understand the project. 

 

 Bernard Johnson, Park Director, gave an update on the event, Day In The Park, to take place at 

the Park on June 29, 2013, 10:00 AM - 2:00 PM. There will be a meeting to ask for volunteers to help. 

The Mayor stated that volunteers are needed to work when football season starts up because Public 

Works has to be paid. Mr. Johnson replied that he is trying to get at least eight to ten people to 

volunteer. The Council agreed to spend no more that $2,500 for the event. 

 

 The Administrator stated that City of Graham water contract is up for renewal. The 

Administrator explained the contract had only a few changes and there maybe a two and ½ per cent 

increase. The Administrator read a letter from Graham’s Town Manager.  

 

 The Mayor asked for a motion to approve the City of Graham water contract.  Pro Tem 

Trollinger made the motion. Council Woman Graves seconded the motion. The motion carried 

unanimously. (4-0) 

 

 Mr. Bobby Massey, Town Accountant, gave the Council an update on the budget. The 

Administrator will have the correct sheets for the budget at the next meeting.  

 

 

 

Town Attorney Updates 

 

 No updates.   
  

 

 

Public Comments 
 

 Mr. Earl Pickett, Dixon Lane, stated that he would like to thank Public Works for picking up the 

old furniture a landlord had put out on Green Valley Blvd. The Mayor replied that he had ask the 

Administrator to send the landlord a letter stating that he need to remove the furniture from the street. 
 

  

 

 



 

 

 

 

Council Discussion 

  

 Mayor Pro Tem Trolling gave an update on an event he attended concerning healthcare.  

 

 Council Woman Enoch stated that the issue about mowing grass is going to be an on going 

thing. The Code Enforcer needs to be pro active and get started on sending out the letters to the 

property owners to mow. 

 

 Council Woman Graves stated that May 22, 2013  will be her last meeting for the  

Alamance-Burlington School Board committee that she is a member of and it was very interesting. 

 

 

 Mayor McCollum - No discussion. 

 

 

 

 There being no further business. 
 

 

 

 The Mayor asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was made by Council 

Woman Enoch, seconded by Pro Tem Trollinger. The motion carried unanimously. (4-0) 

 
 

 

 

 

_________________________________                    __________________________________  

Larry McCollum, Mayor                                               ATTEST: Sandra McCollum, 

Town Clerk  


